## Riley, Kate

From: Gianetti, Lee

Sent: Tuesday, November 19, 2019 8:47 PM
To: DePasquale, Louie, Peterson, Lisa

Cc: Carvello, Maryellen; Cooper, Stacey; Riley, Kate

Subject: FW: Tobin School Expansion Plan

----Original Message----

From: Suzanne Hopkins

Sent: Tuesday, November 19, 2019 7:39 PM

To: City Manager < CityManager@CambridgeMA.GOV>

Subject: Tobin School Expansion Plan

## Dear Manager DePasquale:

I am writing to plead that the city consider existing traffic congestion on Concord Ave when considering the plans for expanding the Tobin School. Except Sundays, between Alpine St and the Fresh Pond rotary, the traffic has gotten so bad in recent years that adding school traffic is going to create a nightmare for the neighborhood. Even off peak hours, the traffic is out of control. Why not keep school traffic to Vassal Lane—as it is currently—which has virtually no traffic and is not a major byway? I hope that you will consider this when making any decisions.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Suzanne B Hopkins